
LIBBY ROAD WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT & RESURFACING 

PROJECT 

SPECIAL CONSTRUCTION NOTICE  
 

LIBBY ROAD WESTBOUND TRAFFIC CLOSURE 
 

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 22, 2025 TO WEDNESDAY 
SEPTEMBER 24, 2025 

 

Northeast Ohio Trenching Services has informed the City that they will be 
temporarily closing the westbound lane on Libby Road between Lee Road 
and Broadway Avenue on MONDAY SEPTEMBER 22, 2025 to 
WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 24, 2025. Libby Road and Paine Avenue 
Intersection will be closed entirely during this time as well. The closure is 
required for the safety of the workers and motorists as the new water main 
is being installed. 
 
East bound traffic will remain open on Libby Road. Lee Road and Broadway 
Avenue will remain open in both northbound and southbound 
directions. Libby Road westbound traffic and the Libby Road and Paine 
Avenue intersection will be reopened by the end of day Wednesday, 
September 24, 2025. All westbound traffic will be detoured via Lee Road. 

 

 

Your continuing patience and cooperation is appreciated.  


